
File No. 18-0236 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the donation of services for the benefit 
of the Los Angeles Fire Department (LAFD) and Fire Station 29. 

Recommendation for Council action: 

ACCEPT the donation of services including design, landscaping, storage, delivery, and 
installation of the Firehouse Centennial Garden at Fire Station 29 valued at $85,000, from the 
First-1 n Fire Foundation, for the benefit of LAFD and Fire Station 29; and, THANK the donor for 
this generous donation. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: The LAFD reports that there is no fiscal impact to the Department's 
budget from the acceptance of this donation. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

SUMMARY 

In a report to the LAFD Board dated March 9, 2018, attached to the Council file, the LAFD 
recommends that the LAFD Board approve the donation of services including design, 
landscaping, storage, delivery, and installation of the Firehouse Centennial Garden at Fire Station 
29 for the benefit of LAFD and Fire Station 29. The LAFD reports that the scope of work 
includes a two-year maintenance period and covers the front and side yards from Wilshire north 
to the driveway on Van Ness and money for the pickup and storage of boulders from Mr. and Mrs. 
Jeffrey Levine that provides a $16,000 saving to this project.. At the meeting held on March 28, 
2018, your Public Safety Committee considered this matter. After an opportunity for public 
comment, the Committee recommended that Council approve the donation of services for the 
benefit of LAFD and Fire Station 29, as recommended by the LAFD Board, as detailed above. 
This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

MEMBEB VOlE 
ENGLANDER: YES 
O'FARRELL: YES 
BUSCAINO: ABSENT 
RYU: ABSENT 
RODRIGUEZ: YES 
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